Support Neighborhood Services!

Thanks to all supporting Westchester households. Membership is voluntary but funds support the entire community. Funds are used for printing newsletters and informational flyers, **snow removal**, **IPL street lighting** and community events. Please consider supporting these neighborhood services by joining today.

Yearly Dues are \$50.00 payable to:

Westchester Estates Homeowners Association, (WEHA)

Mail to: WEHA C/O Shel Polzin

2615 Westleigh Dr.

Indianapolis, IN 46268.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

February 18 Pike Township Residence Association Meeting

7:00 PM, Pike Township Government Center.

February 21 WEHA Monthly Meeting WEHA Annual Meeting

April 7, 2012 Spring Fling

April 7, 2012 Great Indy Clean-up

April 28, 2012 Earth Day

If you have items or ideas for upcoming newsletters please send them to Carol Mullins at Westchester.indy@gmail.com. Put Newsletter item in subject line.

Go Green and get your newsletter delivered electronically. Send your current email address to westchester.indy@gmail.com put "send me email newsletter" in subject line and include current address and phone # in body. This saves delivery time and printing.

Westchester News

Indianapolis, IN

January/February 2012

WEHA ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting of the Westchester Estates Homeowner's Association (WEHA) will be held on March 20th at 7 PM at Joy Baptist Church located at 4309 W. 79th St. -- a mile west of 79th & Michigan Rd. This meeting will be a little different. We will briefly review the events of the past year and the current status of the neighborhood, approve a budget and elect officers, however; we intend to spend the majority of the time reviewing the proposed amended and restated covenants for the neighborhood. All owners of property in Westchester Estates will have received a copy of the current and the proposed amended covenants several weeks before the annual meeting. If your concerns with the amended covenants are not satisfied before the annual meeting, bring those concerns to the meeting and we will consider making changes at that time. There is plenty of room in the church. We look forward to having a very good meeting.

Roger Vandrey, President, WEHA

Please consider serving on the WEHA Board. Looking for newsletter publisher, special event/social coordinator and secretary.

POOL NEWS

Pool Board: Brett Dorsey - Tom Young - Jeff Young - Anne Brooks - Richard Cunningham, Michael Pritchard - Abby Young - Carmen Fiallo - Tye Burgland

Westchester Neighborhood and Pool 50th Anniversary Celebration weekend – be part of the excitement - planning underway.

Pool Membership for a family of 3 or more is \$300 for the season, \$25 off if paid before May 1.

Anyone interested in more information can contact Jeff Young at 317-525-4585 (jlawyoung@gmail.com), Brett Dorsey at 317-440-3415 (BrettDorsey2378@ATT.net), or any board member.

FIND US ON FACEBOOK! select your "find friends" button, and search "Westchester". There are two, one for "alumni", and one that is just called "westchester". Either will work, but the "Westchester" page may have more info on our current status.

Currently we are looking for a swim team coordinator, but if you have any questions, please ask any board member.

We are having our second meeting of the year Tuesday, February 7, at 7PM at Tom & Anne Young's house, 8078 Charlecot, 317-875-8681.

Lifeguard applications will be available in March.

We are still looking to fill two more spots on the pool board this year. Contact Brett Dorsey at 440-3415 or Tom Young at 875-8681.

SOCIAL: **The Spring Fling will be April 7**th at the WERC Shelter. The program will follow the model of the last three years. Games for the children will be added if someone to run the games can be found. We will start stuffing Easter eggs after the annual meeting.

Neighborhood:

Condolences to

- ➤ Joan Parker and family son Chuck Parker passed away December 16th
- > Sharon Somerville and family Tom Somerville passed away January 17th and will be missed by all in the neighborhood.

Crime Watch News

Four youths in hoodies were throwing rocks at the shelter. On another day, two similar youths were observed testing car doors and taking a bag from an unlocked car. They were confronted from a distance and police were called. The youths dropped the bag and ran. They were not found by the police. The maroon conversion van mentioned last month was seen in the neighborhood again but left when it was obvious they had been spotted and before the license plate number could be confirmed.

Get to know your neighbors and watch out for each other. Trust your gut...If you see suspicious activity call 911.

Non-emergency 327-3811

Carol Dutt – Neighborhood Crime Watch Coordinator 317.876.1243